
 

 KACA Board Meeting  
Conference Call  

Thursday, September 13, 2018  10:00AM  
Final -  Meeting Minutes  

 
I. Call to order – Richard, George, Gayle, Bobby, Rick & Tom attending in person, 

Mary Jo attending via phone. Meeting held at Johnson & Creekmore office.  
II. Roadrunner - Status Update Discussion 

a. Board Concerns regarding estimated completion of 12/31/18  
Windows & Doors:  
Windows & all doors are nearly replaced, except for a few that have not 
arrived. Still waiting on plate glass windows on the back of , building 4; 12 & 
14 also missing. Needing end windows in bldg 6. All doors are in 8 & 9, ½ 
windows in 8, all in 9, 10 & 11. Nearly all decks have been removed, another 
3 weeks before all are replaced. All the electrical in 1-3, working on 4. AC in 
1-3 done. Done in 4 tomorrow. Insulation in 1 &2 done, spray foam starts 
tomorrow, should be completed by Monday.  Requested a few days variance 
due to weather.  Doors are missing on 12, 14 & 10.  
HVAC system:  
Condensers installed through 6, another shipment coming in today. Starting 
on 7 shortly. Ductwork installation in progress, Bldg 4 almost complete, crew 
working on installing ductwork & dryer vent on 5 now. Code improvement 
will greatly improve ventilation between units. They will now be vented to 
the outside.  
Air handlers: some will have units in utility rooms, but can’t be installed until 
drywall is done, in 1, 3 & 4 they will be install in the attic. The original AC 
closets were too small. Platforms were built to support them in the attic. 
Most of the remaining units are being put in the fur downs.  Bobby will let 
Gayle know when power will be needed. Units should not be run too much 
because they will suck up all the dust and debri from the drywall. The 
drywall mud used is designed to dry in 24 hrs, as a result mold should not 
become an issue. BuilderTrend:  
As of this morning, bldgs 1-4 are complete, for plumbing, electric & framing 
except for 2 units which are in progress. Bobby said that per Stephanie all 
electrical, plumbing, framing etc changes have been received for bldg 5.  
 
Purpose of today’s meeting was discuss with Roadrunner the board’s 
ongoing concerns regarding BuilderTrend and the challenges it has 
presented. Bobby and Rick were both present to address these challenges 



 

head on. The board and Gayle are concerned that the ongoing challenges with 
the system would result in a delay in completion and would result in trouble 
coordinating work by contractors.  
Roadrunner had previously requested authority to bring in additional admin 
staff and these have been hired and are in training. All agreed, it’s a fabulous 
tool, however the inputting process is labor intensive &  time consuming. All 
items have to be manually inputted individually in each unit.  No ability to 
copy and paste.  If you have something you want that is not there, let them 
know. It’s impossible to input everything that’s available. They would also 
appreciate an owner added photo to illustrate what you want , model # etc.  
Samples are also not being provided in a timely manner. Gayle has been 
sending the owners shopping to find the items they want to add. Bobby 
acknowledged it was not a perfect tool, Owners will need to do some legwork 
to help find the selections. They will accomodate owners within their budget 
as much as possible. Understanding the pricing is still a challenge. Per Gayle 
it will be impossible to give an owner an accurate dollar amount until they 
choose all of their selections. It’s nearly impossible to get owners an estimate 
of what their selections will be costing without selecting them first. If they 
choose like to like they are not likely to overspend. The challenges are 
coming with upgrades. Where there are issues Gayle will work with 
Roadrunner to reconcile any overages.  
The extra staff should help free up Stephanie and  team from doing the 
manual inputting and allow them to resolve bigger issues and owner 
questions faster. They need owners to help with the process to speed this 
along. The human element is the biggest challenge. It’s the owners that delay 
responding and fail to  send their info on time and those that aren’t  available 
for a walk through that are creating the timing challenges. Per Rick they have 
a process that they are working through now to address as much of this as 
possible. When items are favorited, a number will be provided.  
The scope of work provides coverage for what was in the unit prior to the 
storm. If you don’t choose like replacement and choose something cheaper 
you can use the difference on something else.  Per Gayle, she will be 
responsible for communicating and educating the owners. It’s expected that 
some owners will need additional help with the process. Gayle / Roadrunner 
will continue to walk them through it. Bobby and Rick indicated their goal is 
to get all caught up in a few weeks. Bobby says he can gear up his staff 
quickly to proceed once this is done.  
Owners are slow in responding from bldgs 8 & 9.  Bobby’s crew will have to 
skip units where owners are late in responding. If they have to stop, they 



 

have to come back again with a plumber, electrician and framer. Stopping 
costs them money and the board is aware and agrees. It was stressed that 
this needs to be covered with the owners in question as it occurs. This will 
keep the crew moving along. 
If it turns out the owner has actually responded and we just haven’t updated 
their BT page or addressed their questions then this is completely 
unnecessary and a concern for the board. If picking selections that are not 
reflected be sure to provide model # and color from the manufacturer. This is 
not the same # as on buildertrend. They are in the process of adding many 
more products with much more detail.  
Gayle asked about subfloors that need to be replaced. Bldgs, 5 & 9 have a few 
units where this is an issue. This isn’t causing delays per Bobby & Rick. They 
have a different subfloor product that can be used after drywall is added. 
Bobby said that he has to have electrical and plumbing done first before 
sheetrock is installed since it has to be inspected. Water has now been turned 
on and the pool repairs can be done. This will keep the crew moving along. It 
was stressed that this needs to be covered with the owners in question.  

b. Schedules and Deliverables going forward.  
Roadrunner said all of these challenges end with them. They have had issues 
with their AC Vendor and they are taking charge of it. Changes will be made if 
needed. They own it and are not passing the buck. They want to use local but 
if they can’t they will use out of town workers if needed.  

i. Board agrees that we have the best team in place. Entire board 
expressed their confidence in Roadrunner, however they want to 
ensure we are on track and adhering to the agreed upon timeline.  

ii. Gayle asked what the plan is to get us back on track. Subcontractors 
may be needed. Local guys hate this because they will loose pieces of 
the work. AC is the main issue at the moment, but feel its addressed. 
Local contractors have to stop whenever they get a local job and thus 
this slows them down in meeting their commitments to Roadrunner. 
Goal is still to get owners in by Christmas but we may not be able to 
get 100% of all units completed. Out of town workers are more 
expensive and the owners shouldn’t pay the price of time or money 
due to contractor delays.  

iii. Rick stressed that drywall process will go faster than expected. 
Weekly discussions will need to continue on progress.  

iv. Per George, do they have enough information to commit that the 
deadlines will be met. They assure us they can make up the time. If all 
owners respond asap with change requests the might be able to meet 



 

the year end deadline, but again it won’t happen if owners are 
unresponsive. Gayle asked for a % of owners that are fully compliant 
that would be back in by EOY.  They cautioned against firm date 
commitments. Communication needs to say that if you want to meet 
the EOY deadline you must get your selections in ASAP or your unit 
will be passed up. However it’s not realistic for all owners to be in. 
Concern expressed about shortages in contractor supplies due to this 
season’s storms. They expect a drywall shortage and there could be a 
shortfall on other selections. Roadrunner suggested we caution 
owners that if they can’t get their selections due to out of stock issues, 
they may need to be flexible and make a selection change.  
Tom confirmed that we can’t be held accountable for roadrunners 
slow response to owners on change requests. Bobby and Rick assured 
the board they they were doing everything possible to correct the 
issues and will do everything possible to make the deadline. Board 
stressed that we were in this together and all appreciated 
Roadrunners ownership and professional response to the concerns.  

 
III. Crossroads Update -  Deidra 

a. Latest TWIA Response - Deidra requested an accounting of taxes paid. She 
thinks we may have been short changed on reimbursements for this.. 
Contractors are required to pay commercial tax rates on labor & materials. 
This should be reimbursed. Still waiting on canal payment. It was stressed 
that we needed to receive it ASAP in order to cover the cost of the bulkhead  

b. Flood / Fire claim updates - She was expecting the ck to arrive, Funds should 
have been here, cking on status with adjuster. ~$82 still due us.  

c. We should be able to invoice TWIA for the following:  roofing, HVAC, framing, 
electric, plumbing & venting complete.  Balconies, windows and doors should 
be close enough to estimate. Billing what we can but still need to f/u on cks 
outstanding. Canal funds are #1 concern.  

d. She is emailing back and forth with NFIP adjuster. Still not getting sufficient 
answers. She reached out to Representative Hunter’s office for assistance in 
generating a sense of urgency.  The engineer did come out and looked at # 9, 
10 & 11, and then in another inspection and did 4,5, 6 & 7. 8 still pending. 
The first engineer quit and we are now not sure what the status is of the 
various reports. We will keep prodding in hopes of getting some settlement. 
They are fighting us on the back patios saying they are not attached, not part 
of the footprint of the building. Deidra feels she will prevail, since there is 
roofing over them and side walls. Gayle to provide an email to Deidra that as 



 

their client we are very unhappy with lack of response. She will provide this 
today. Board suggested we consider following up with US Senators and 
Representatives since this is a federal pseudo agency.  
Richard encouraged Gayle and Deidra to continue collaborating and pushing 
for settlements.  

IV. Property Manager’s Report / Harvey Recovery Update - Gayle Connolly  
a. Bulkhead - 1000 & 1100 Building - we received all reports. She is getting 

estimates. Agreed that we could move forward by rearranging funding from 
other sources and then replace this funding as payments are received.  

b. Other Updates - Pool fence, gazebo, maintenance shed etc.,  - Water just 
restored so pool repairs can continue, gate will follow. Scotty’s has put us on 
their schedule. We have heard that the  fire department will give us one 
tanker truck full of water so we are checking into this. Pool needs to be 
cleaned and drained. The past resurfacing job was not done well. Gayle 
recommended that now might be the best time to do the resurfacing. This 
may cost of ~$18,000. Gayle to get 3 quotes for the repairs and assessment if 
it’s actually needed.  

V. Financials - Reviewed via email for efficiency prior to call. No concerns.  
VI. Architectural Committee - Charlie  

a. Electrical - @ Water Level  
Some owners have sent in request for electricity on their decks. Board agreed 
that if done correctly it’s perfectly safe. Per Gayle, if we do it now, any 
changes will need to be inspected which is a safeguard. This typically is the 
owner’s electric, not the HOA’s. But we understand liability will be shared. It 
must be to current code and inspected. This inspection will be included in the 
price to owner.  Tom stressed this is a two phase project. Short term we need 
approval for current owner requests. Long term we have to have a good 
viable procedure documented for when an owner wants to install this going 
forward. Gayle needs initial approval that we can bring the power to the 
piers. But we have 4-6 months to generate the policy.  A motion was made by 
Charlie and seconded by George to ok installation of power on piers for 
owners who have requested it. Motion passed. Tom encouraged us to get a 
written policy in place asap.  

b. Kayak storage solutions discussion - All downstairs owners that have room 
they can do under deck storage options. For upstairs units or those that don’t 
have room under decks they can request we install a rack attached to the 
finger pier. Board to research rack options and agree on a standard.  

c. Board confirmed that the awnings will be blue on blue buildings and green 
on green units.  



 

VII. Canal Clean Up - Complete 
VII. Other Business  

a. Open House  - Owner Feedback on dates?  
i. Nov 3rd is the date. Appointments available with Roadrunner that 

weekend. Allegro House has been reserved.  
b. MJL - No longer a property owner, need replacement for secretary  

VIII. Next Meeting Date & Time - Wed Sept 26th 10:00 AM 
a. May look for a volunteer secretary that isn’t a board member 
b. Have Gayle put in the next update and post to the Facebook page. Ask for 

people interested in serving on the board. MJ will continue to serve until 
owners are back in and project complete. She will continue to take minutes.  

IX. Executive Session  
a. Discussed changes regarding Gayles Contract. Reviewed specific language in 

the contract to tighten up controls already in place.  
b. Action item - Tom to request he and Gayle meet with Deidra ahead of normal 

board meeting and  provide recap to board.  
X. Adjourn   

 
Submitted - 10.10.18 - MJL  
Approved - 10.10.18 - RB  
 


